
TO: House Committee on Labor and Workplace Standards 
FROM: Yahaira 
SUBJECT: Yes on HB 2548 

Dear Chair Grayber, Vice-Chairs Elmer and Muñoz, and Committee Members, 

My name is Yahaira, and I am the daughter of farmworkers. I am writing to you today to speak 
up for the people who work tirelessly in the fields, making sure that every meal on our tables is 
possible. My parents, like many others, are among the hardest working individuals in this 
country, yet they face some of the harshest conditions and are often treated with the least respect. 

Growing up, I saw my parents wake up at the crack of dawn, often working through extreme heat 
or cold, and spending long hours in the fields just to make ends meet. They worked through 
physical pain and exhaustion, but they never complained because they were focused on 
providing a better life for my siblings and me. They are the reason we are fed, and yet, they don’t 
get the basic protections and rights they deserve. 

Farmworkers like my parents are essential to our society, but for far too long, their contributions 
have been undervalued. HB 2548 is a step in the right direction to change that. This bill would 
ensure fair wages, safer working conditions, and greater protections for the workers who are 
feeding this nation. 

I am asking you to support this bill, not just for my family, but for all the farmworkers who 
sacrifice so much every single day. It’s time to recognize their value and make sure families and 
our hardest working people are safe. Please vote YES on HB 2548. 

Sincerely,  

Yahaira 

 

 

 


